
22.12.18
MK Yuli-Yoel Edelstein 
Speaker of the Knesset 
Knesset
Jerusalem, Israel

Dear Mr. Edelstein:  
RE: my last appeal 
I am an Israeli citizen, 83; emigrated from Russia in July 1992. I am a scientist, Candidate of 
Science in Technology, 1965 (approximately PhD), an independent researcher, with a great 
research, still engaged in a great scientific mission vital for the destiny of civilization, the Jewish 
people in particular. Since 2007 I have been living in a hostel (Haifa) controlled thoroughly by 
former KGB agents. Now that the fascist regime in Russia has been approaching its end, those 
mafia-like people would like perhaps to deprive me finally of any hope to succeed.  Recently I have 
received one more confirmation of that my suspicion. 

December 17, I invited a Russian-speaking electrician to fix my boiler switch. When doing the job, 
the man started asking me strange questions about my living and things, fancied some funeral 
gathering in my street, pretended there was some problem with a new switch, but then assured me 
of good results and finally did some quick cutting moves inside the switch that I did not regard. 
Unaware of deception, without checking up the final result, I paid the man 200 shekel and thanked 
him for the job. When in several hours I checked up the switch, it did not work. Next day another 
electrician showed me the reason for the failure – a thorough cut off of one of the four wires 
connecting the switch. I had only to thank God for not checking up the switch in the presence of 
that stranger.

Taking into account: 
   (a) that your decade-long ignoring my appeals to you, concerning my living conditions, my 
projects and my scientific mission, as well as your close cooperation against me with Russian 
agents, presents a threat to the destiny of civilization, to the destiny of the Jewish people, in 
particular, to say nothing of myself; 
   (b) that your above mentioned conduct testifies a degeneration of the state of Israel, its turning 
into a mafia-state, which is inconsistent with the UN membership and especially dangerous now, at 
the time of the general ideological crisis and the growing nuclear confrontation,
I have decided to appeal to you once more FOR THE LAST TIME.

In this connection would you please do the following:
   (1) instruct the Israel Academy of Sciences and Humanities to make, within three months and in 
close cooperation with myself, a scientific esstimation of my works in physics and humanities, as 
mentioned in my online letter to the Academy of  5.06.17, https://kvisit.com/Sg_D0Aw  , 
(Enclosure. Relevant works, ii. 8, 9, 10); and
   (2) provide me with living conditions, in Jerusalem or Tel-Aviv, more appropriate for my world 
mission described, in particular, in my online letter to you of 7.01.18, https://kvisit.com/S8LH1Aw.

Yours sincerely, 
Igor Makarov, PhD 
P.O. Box 461, Haifa 31003, Israel 
Tel/fax: 04-822 1997; phone: 054 785 6170 
Email: reformach110@gmail.com 
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